Southgate Independent School

Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

May 12, 2011
Professional Development

The final round of gap analysis with Ruthie Staley, KDE Standards Consultant, took place on Aril 15, 2011.  A gallery walk will be conducted on May 26, 2011 to establish school-wide gaps and determine how the gaps will be addressed.

May 3, 2011 Kim Simpson attended the viewing of “Race to Nowhere” at Northern Kentucky University.  

Ellen Lyon, 2nd Grade Teacher, and Stacey Bradhold, MG Math Teacher, attended the DWW Math Grant Summit meeting on May 10, 2011.

Kim Simpson, Principal, Sharyl Iden, Nurse/IT Coordinator, Diane Dischar, Food Service Coordinator, and Pam Schlosser, School Secretary, participated in a Food Service webinar on May 11, 2011.

Savanna Isaacs, NKCES ELL Consultant, met with Nicole Davis, 2nd/3rd Teacher, Ellen Lyon, 2nd Teacher, and Kelly Widener, 4th Teachers, to discuss Access Results.

Molly Bowen, Title I Coordinator/RtI Specialist, and Kacie Browning, MG ELA Teacher, attended the ELA Network Cadre on May 16, 2011.

On May 17, 2011 certified and classified staff worked on the development of the 2011-2012 CDIP. Certified staff participated in KCAS round table discussion and social studies & science vertical alignment during afternoon hours.

Dr. Templeton, Special Ed. Director, attended the NKCES Behavior RtI Cadre meeting

on May 19, 2011.
May 26, 2011 staff participated in closing day activities which included Gap Analysis gallery walk, goal setting for 2011-2012 school year.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

No Report at This Time
Student Recognitions & Achievement

May’s Students of the Month will be recognized at the School Board Meeting May 12, 2011.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Approximately 50 students will participate an afternoon of fun at a Cincinnati Reds baseball game on May 19, 2011 as a reward for meeting all their Reading Counts requirements.
On May 20, 2011 students in grades 3-8 participated in a “Good Faith Effort” reward day for displaying outstanding school behavior.
SBDM Council 

IV.C. 2011-2012 Staffing Allocations  
Order #5 - Motion Passed:  Council made a motion to accept Option I contingent board approval of an additional instructional assistant. passed with a motion by Kendra Abner and second by Melissa Herald
IV.D. 2011-2012 Facility Plan  

Order #6 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Melissa Herald and second by Ken Schutte
IV.E. 2011-2012 Master Schedule  

Order #7 - Motion Passed:  Motion to table discussion until May regular meeting. passed with a motion by Molly Bowen and a second by Melissa Herald.  

IV.F. 2011-2012 Budget Development  

Comments: Motion was made to accept proposed budget. 

Order #8 - Motion Passed:   passed with a motion by Ken Schutte and a second by Molly Bowen.  

IV.G. ESS  

IV.H. Review Budget  

IV.I. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

V. Student Learning and Support  

V.A. Approval of Minutes  

Order #9 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of minutes from March 22, 2011 regular meeting passed with a motion by Melissa Herald and a second by Ken Schutte.  

VI. Comments from Audience  

Comments: 

Therese Paul - Lions' Pride will be providing t-shirts for field day and they have been ordered.  SBDM parent elections will be held May 20, 2011.

Michele Tagher-various items related to facility plan discussion, master schedule, and ESS remediation support.

Mr. Palm-TELL survey results have arrived, construction begins May 2, 2011 (weather permitting), Field Day will be moved to the community center because of school construction. 

VII. Adjourn  

Community Involvement/ School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Mr. Feldman, Civil War Expert, shared his knowledge of the Civil War with all MG students on April 15, 2011. 

Students in grades 3-8 began KCCT testing April 18, 2011 and concluded on April 28, 2011. The ITBS test was administered to students in grades 3-7 the week of May 2, 2011.

May 9, 2011 Mrs. Jones, PE/PL Teacher, organized the annual Health Fair in which community volunteers came to Southgate School to educate students on the responsibilities of growing up and becoming productive adults.
The annual 8th grade picture was taken on May 10, 2011 at Evergreen Cemetery. 

The annual 8th grade trip took place on May 12, 13, & 16, 2011.  The students visited Mammoth Cave on May 12th, The Slugger Museum in Louisville on May 13th, and King’s Island on May 16th. 
Student Council hosted the Spring Dance on Monday, May 16, 2011.

Approximately 50 students from grades 1-8 attended an afternoon Cincinnati Reds baseball game as a reward for meeting their Reading Counts goal.

The annual 8th grade graduation will be held on May 24, 2011.  Dinner will be served at the Southgate Community Center at 5:00 and graduation ceremony will be held at school at 7:00.

May 25, 2011 marked the last day of school and students celebrated the day with an award ceremony during the morning and field day in the afternoon.

